
 

 
 
 
October 2025 
Noble Park Primary School - Vision  
We aspire to create an inclusive school community that embraces opportunity, and inspires 
individuals to collaborate, learn and achieve. 
 

Noble Park Primary School - Values  
Be Responsible  We own our choices and our behaviour.  
Be Safe  We look after each other through the choices we make.  
Be Respectful  We accept each other for who we are.  
Be Kind  We use our words and actions to show we care.  

 
Be Kind Values Launch – Friday 10th October (9am – 11am) 
On Friday 10th October 2025 the whole school will be engaged in our Term 4 Values Launch. Each 
learning house will have a short assembly to re-engage with the values meaning statement ‘we 
use our words and actions to show we care’ while boosting a sense of belonging and connection 
with each other. A Kindness Quilt will be created in each learning house, and a Welcome Circle 
will provide an opportunity for students to share ways that people can be kind to one another. 
Students, parents, carers and staff are encouraged to wear a ‘touch of blue’.  

 
School-Wide Positive Behaviour Support Acknowledgements 
Well done to the following students who have already achieved 
BRONZE and SILVER in our System of Acknowledgement this week. It 
is also wonderful to walk through our Learning Houses and seeing how 
many students have already received an affirmation for demonstrating our 
Term 3 Value ‘Be Respectful. These students are being recognised for 
consistently demonstrating behaviours which are aligned to our 4 school values and outlined in 
our Matrix of Expectations. Keep up the fantastic work! 



 
Bronze 
Junior Learning House 
Eva, Tarzan, Adnan, Zara, Jhayanti, Suraib, Jawad, Ethan, Charlie, Skye, Engjou, Shanvi, Tamanna, 
Behzad, Dor Da, Jamie, Aaina, Aldred, David, Alaae, Raksa, Zulaikha, Chelzee, Eshleen, Mannuia, 
Hysaac, Hadisa, Jayden, Zian, Tayyibah, Emily, Alina, Abobakir, Haura, Aamna, Amaya, Monineth, 
Nawfal, Avneet, Sargun, Mazyar, Jai, Shayan, Shahan, Nazia, Reyna, Dua, Monineth, Arya, Anwar, 
Muhammad, Sylvia, Rasyid, Aaron, Alex, Roshan, Sarah, Uwais, Rico, Zayne, Salman, Gurleen, 
Malik, Aurora, Majida, Elvan Valentino, Fatimah, Sudais, Thomas, Niti, Saffie, Jai, Leonna, Tanveer, 
Maryum, Irfan, Isaac, Azeemullah, Irah, Hayfa, Lillian, Nowzar, Azran, Lakshay, Cech Eng, Marley, 
Miguel, Ricky, Aleeza, Eloise, Angelos, Khadija, Rajeya, Ariana and Mahsa 
 
Middle Learning House 
Jahidullah, Brijesh, Brishna, Ermia, Kiyana, Skylah, Sarjid, Sereynita, Qayfayar, Mohammad, 
Heather, Aqsha and Isabella 
 
Senior Learning House 
Esad, Irene, Sanam, Ali, Lyhab, Meher, Marsya, Eve, Ana, Monah, Ume, Maryam, Ibrahim, Hiresh, 
Hazzie, Ali Taha, Shuraim, Jenny, Deliyanar, Lino, Jericho, Osman, Sehandu, Shafiq, Ali Taha, Amir 
Jafari, Amir Mosawi, Farnoosh, Yaseer, Jack and Robertho 
 
Silver 
Junior Learning House 
Monineth, Gurleen, Rico, Arya, Sarah, Aqra, Alex, Majida, Lillian, Ariana, Khadija, Ricky, Mahsa, 
Angelos, Nowzar, Rajeyar and Eloise 
 
Brainstorm Productions – Being Brave! 
On Tuesday 28th of October 2025 Brainstorm Productions will be presenting their student 
wellbeing performance ‘Being Brave’ for our whole school across 2 session times. ‘Being Brave’ is 
a live educational theatre performance that gives students positive strategies to cope with 
emotions and deal with bullying, change, loss and other challenges. ‘Being Brave’ is part of our 
student wellbeing curriculum and has been developed by teachers and psychologists. This 
engaging live performance addresses student wellbeing issues with sensitivity and provides 
practical skills for resilience, help-seeking and positive 
connections. 

Time to Plan Ahead 
We are beginning to look at our enrolment numbers and whole 
school structure for 2026. If you have any intentions to 
unfortunately leave Noble Park Primary School in the next 6 
months, please let the office know as soon as possible. Your 
decision does not need to be confirmed and does not mean your 
child loses their spot if you change your mind but giving us this information in advance is very 
helpful. This information is vital for the school to budget and plan for staffing in 2026. We do not 
want any children to be in classes that are too big or only have a few students, but this depends 
on us knowing who will be here. If you expect to be moving house, travelling overseas or you 
know your Visa is expiring, please communicate this to the office as soon as possible. If you know 
anyone in the community who has child/ren commencing in Foundation and have not enrolled, 
please encourage them to call or visit the office.  We are always happy to help families with the 
enrolment process.  
 



School Council - Noble Park Primary School  
The time and dates for School Council meetings have 
changed!  Our school currently has 2 parent member 
positions and 1 community member position available on 
School Council. To experience what a School Council 
meeting is like, parents and carers are welcome to attend 
one or all of the following meetings to observe how a 
meeting is run and what topics are discussed.  
 
The last three School Council meetings for 2025 will take place in the staffroom on: 

• Thursday 23rd October @ 9:15am  
• Thursday 20th November @ 9:15am  
• Thursday 11th December @ 9:15am  
 

Morning tea and child care will be provided!  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
General Reminders for Parents and Carers 

• Due to the possibility of unidentified students with allergies, and in response to the 
Department’s Anaphylaxis Policy, students sharing food is not permitted in home groups. 
This is particularly relevant to birthday celebrations in home groups. As an alternative, 
sharing pens, pencils, stickers or any other ‘non-food’ related items is appropriate.  
 

• Please ensure that your child/ren brings a plastic water bottle to school.  Glass water 
bottles are breakable and if they shatter it can pose a safety risk to students and staff. 
 

• Please ensure that your child/ren do not bring chewing gum to school.  Chewing gum can 
pose health and safety risks.  It can also damage school property because it is challenging 
to remove from surfaces.  This can lead to maintenance and repair costs. 



 
Respect our School Staff 
You may have noticed some posters up around our school, 
promoting positive and respectful behaviours.  When parents, 
carers and school staff work together as one team, our 
students do better. Everyone at school, particularly staff and 
parents/carers, play a role in making school a better place for 
learning and work.  
 
2025 Term Dates 
Term 1:  Tuesday, January 28 to Friday, April 4 
Term 2:  Tuesday, April 22 to Friday, July 4 
Term 3:  Monday, July 21 to Friday, September 19 
Term 4:  Monday, October 6 to Friday, December 19 
 
2025 Student Free Days 
Term 1: Tuesday 28th and Wednesday 29th January 
Term 2: Friday 30th May 
Term 3: Monday 18th August  
Term 4: Monday 3rd November 
 

 


